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June 6, 2025 

 

The Honorable Dr. Greg Murphy 
U.S. Representative 
407 Cannon House Office Building  
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 

 
Dear Representative Murphy: 
 
On behalf of tens of thousands of people with disabilities, including many veterans, SourceAmerica 
commends the ongoing dedication of the House Committee on Veterans’ Affairs to improving the 
lives of America’s veterans and advancing critical health care reforms. Today, we respectfully urge 
you to forward the bipartisan H.R. 1336, the Veterans’ National Traumatic Brain Injury Treatment 
Act, to the House floor for consideration. 
 
Traumatic brain injury and post-traumatic stress disorder are often referred to as “signature injuries” 
of modern military conflicts, impacting tens of thousands of servicemembers and veterans. Despite 
the Department of Veterans Affairs’ efforts, many veterans with TBI or PTSD continue to face 
significant barriers in accessing specialized and effective treatments tailored to their injuries. Many 
of these injuries lead either directly or indirectly to suicide. We have a duty to examine alternative 
therapies to help reduce the suicide rate among veterans. 
 
As you know, H.R. 1336 takes a decisive step forward by creating a national framework to expand 
access to evidence-based, individualized rehabilitation therapies for TBI and PTSD. This bill will 
promote an innovative treatment option for our nation’s veterans.  
 
We strongly believe that H.R. 1336 provides tools, resources, and incentives to transform the 
landscape of TBI/PTSD treatment for veterans through donations from the public and, when 
necessary, appropriate funds by the VA. By supporting this legislation, the American people can 
ensure that our veterans who are living with the lifelong effects of brain injuries are offered hope, 
healing, and a chance at an improved quality of life. 
 
SourceAmerica’s collective experience working with individuals with disabilities, including veterans 
with service-connected injuries, has shown that comprehensive and timely intervention is critical to 
successful recovery and reintegration into civilian life. H.R. 1336 answers that call by focusing on 
veteran-centered care and innovation. 
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We respectfully urge Congress to prioritize H.R. 1336 and its passage in the 119th Congress. Our 
veterans deserve the highest standard of care and opportunity for recovery with alternative 
therapies, which requires our full commitment. 
 
Thank you for your leadership and your continued commitment to honoring the service and sacrifice 
of America’s veterans. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Richard Belden 
President & CEO 
SourceAmerica 
 


